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                           Ex-prisoners and Prisoners Organizing

                            for Community Advancement
                                                                                             E.P.O.C.A.
Karen Humes, Chief

Population Division

U.S. Census Bureau

Room 5H174

Washington, DC 20233
July 7, 2015

Re: Census Residence Rules
Dear Ms. Humes,
Ex-Prisoners and Prisoners Organizing for Community Advancement (EPOCA) submits this comment in response to the Census Bureau’s  federal register notice regarding the Residence Rule and Residence Situations, 80 FR 28950 (May 20, 2015). We urge you to count incarcerated people in their home districts, rather than in districts where they are temporarily incarcerated, and are often barred by state law from voting.
We are ex-prisoners and current prisoners, along with allies, friends and family, working together to create resources and opportunities for those who have paid their debt to society. We believe that social change can only be led by the people who most need the change. Therefore, those of us who have the least advantage, the least power within the traditional system, have to work together to change the situation ourselves. And as such we are particularly impacted and troubled by the Census Bureau’s interpretation of the residence rule. Counting incarcerated people as if they were residents of the prison locations rather than residents of their communities hurts our democracy and further disempowers our communities. 

EPOCA believes that a population count that accurately represents communities is a perquisite to equal representation, and so we urge you to count incarcerated people as residents of their home addresses.
The need for change in the “usual residence” rule, as it relates to incarcerated persons, has been growing over the last few decades.   As recently as the 1980s, the incarcerated population in the U.S. totaled less than half a million.  But since then, the number of incarcerated people as more than quadrupled, to over two million people behind bars.  The manner in which this population is counted now has huge implications for the accuracy of the Census. 
In Massachusetts, there are currently four districts that meet federal minimum population requirements only because the Bureau counted correctional facilities’ populations as if the people incarcerated there were actual residents of those districts. So the 8th Plymouth, 37th Middlesex, 7th Middlesex, and 12th Worcester districts each have actual resident populations that are 5.6% to 7.4% smaller than the ideal district size.

While some states have been able to address the problem to some extent on their own, our legislature ran into a complication with the state constitution, and so passed a resolution calling on the Bureau to solve the problem instead. 

We echo their call and urge you to count incarcerated people at home.

Thank you for this opportunity to comment on the Residence Rule and Residence Situations as the Bureau strives to count everyone in the right place in keeping with changes in society and population realities. 
Sincerely,
Steve O’Neill

Co-Director
